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Brisbane, 25 February 2022. 
 
 
 
His Excellency Alexey V. Pavlovsky 
Ambassador of the Russian Federation to the Commonwealth of Australia 
 

Embassy of the Russian Federation in Australia 
78 Canberra Avenue  
Griffith  ACT  2603 
 
 
 
Dear Mr. Ambassador 
 
The Polish Ex-Servicemen’s Association in Australia expresses strong protest and 
indignation at the Russian attack on the free and democratic country of Ukraine.   
 
We call for an immediate cessation of hostilities in Ukraine and demand that the 
sovereignty and territorial integrity of the Ukrainian country be respected.  
 
Every war is a black card in human history and is a humanitarian catastrophe that 
leads to pain and suffering, so we think that brutal resolution of political conflicts is 
a crime against humanity, and that is why we express solidarity with the Ukrainian 
people in these difficult times.  
 
 
On behalf of the Polish Ex-Servicemen’s in Australia 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Jan Tkaczyk 
President 
 

 

Patron:  
National President of the RSL 
Rear Admiral Ken Doolan AO RAN (Retd)  
PO Box 303, Canberra ACT 2601 
 

Postal Address: 
Polish Ex-Servicemen’s Association Australia 
PO Box 857, Capalaba QLD 4157 
www.polish-spk-foundation.org.au 
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